Bargaining council cracks down on clothing industry
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The National Bargaining Council for the Clothing Manufacturing Industry this week attached assets at Alex Liu’s Newcastle factory as part of an order against 11 other companies for refusing to register with the council. 

Leon Deetlefs, the national compliance manager at the bargaining council, said the main reason for the action related to the refusal of these companies to register with the council, but they also owed levies and back pay claims. 

Deetlefs could not say how much these companies owed. 

The attaching of assets comes after 53 companies were asked in January to register with the council. 

Liu is the chairman of the Newcastle Chinese Chamber of Commerce, which previously threatened to relocate factories to Lesotho or Swaziland if forced to comply with the minimum wage. His business Simunye Co-op employs 120 permanent and 40 casual workers. 

Liu yesterday questioned the timing of the action, saying the bargaining council knew he would be at a meeting with the council in Cape Town. 

Deetlefs said the action was not specifically targeting Liu. The sheriff had attached assets two weeks ago at companies in Free State, Durban, Ladysmith and Newcastle. The order against Liu’s business would also have been executed then, but he had moved his factory. 

“Alex has been giving us the runaround,” Deetlefs said, adding that it took two weeks to find Liu’s new premises. 

Deetlefs said it did not automatically follow that by attaching assets these companies would close down. 

Meanwhile, clothing manufacturers yesterday met informally with the Southern African Clothing and Textile Workers Union and the bargaining council to request an extension to the phasing in of minimum wages. 

But Renato Palmi of the Redress Consultancy, which is advising the United Clothing and Textiles Association (UCTA), said the bargaining council took a “very hard stance” and would implement the writs of execution by the end of March. 

A moratorium on proceeding with the writs of execution against companies that were not compliant with the minimum wage was lifted in December after the council decided that companies would have until April 2012 to comply. 

In terms of the plan, non-compliant companies must be at least 70 percent compliant with all prescribed minimum wages by the end of this month, 90 percent compliant by January next year and fully compliant by the end of April 2012. 

Palmi said the aim of yesterday’s meeting was to try to stall the implementation of the minimum wage phase in plan. UCTA would now consider legal action, which could include applying for an interdict at the labour court or applying to the council for an exemption in paying the minimum wage. 

In terms of council regulations, an exemption is available to companies in financial hardship. Palmi said that a number of members had tried this route, but the applications were declined without transparent reasons given. 

Deetlefs said the council was not prepared to give further moratoriums. 

It has been reported that the council has writs of execution against 385 companies for failing to pay minimum wages. Based on an audit done in September 2009, R40 million is owed in arrear wages. - Business Report 

